



PRESS RELEASE

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Public Information Office 1315 S. Washington Avenue Saginaw, MI 48601 Phone: 989 759-1401

Phone: 989 759-1401 Fax: 989 759-1607

Contact: Vicki Davis, Public Information Office, 989 759-1403

SAGINAW CITY COUNCIL ELECTS NEW MAYOR AND MAYOR PRO TEM

November 27, 2018 SAGINAW, MI – At the Monday, November 26, 2018 City Council meeting, the Saginaw City Council unanimously voted to select Floyd Kloc as Saginaw's next mayor and Brenda F. Moore as mayor pro tem.

"This is a tremendous honor and I am humbled and thrilled to serve as your mayor," said Mayor Floyd Kloc. "We have an absolutely amazing group of individuals on our City Council. I look forward to working with the other council members and Mayor Pro Tem Moore as we face the challenges and successes that will shape the future of Saginaw."

Mayor Floyd Kloc has lived in Saginaw since 1965. He attended Saginaw Valley College, now SVSU, where he graduated in 1973. He later graduated from the University of Detroit School of Law and began his legal career as an Assistant City

Attorney for Saginaw in early 1979. Shortly after, he was promoted to Chief Assistant, where he served until April 1988 when he was appointed interim City Attorney. He served in that capacity until he left to start his own private practice in August of 1988.

Mayor Kloc has continued in private practice as a general practice attorney in the City of Saginaw since that time.

Mayor Kloc was elected to Saginaw City Council in 2011 and has served as Mayor Pro Tem since 2016. As a member of council, he has served on several influential boards and commissions and has long been involved in serving the people of Saginaw. Mayor Kloc is a 39 year member and current President of the Kiwanis Club of Saginaw, a community youth service organization. He has also been a long time member and is the current President of the Saginaw Symphony Association, as well as serving as a member and past President of the Historical Society of Saginaw County.

Mayor Pro Tem Brenda F. Moore has served on City Council since 2013. Since her election, Brenda has become actively involved in the Michigan Municipal League, attending conferences and training to become more effective in her role on city council. In September 2018, Brenda was selected as the 2018-2019 Vice President of the Michigan Municipal League Board of Trustees. Brenda has also served as the 2nd Vice President for the Michigan Black Caucus of Local Elected Officials and as President of the Board for the Elected Official Academy (EOA).

Mayor Pro Tem Moore is a member of Greater Renaissance Baptist Church in Saginaw and often volunteers whenever and wherever she is needed to serve in her church. Brenda enjoys attending the many summer events in the city, including Jazz on the Jefferson, Light Up the City, and the Friday Night Live concerts.

City Manager Tim Morales commented on the selection of Mayor Kloc and Mayor Pro Tem Moore, "I am excited about this election and thrilled for this opportunity to work with Mayor Kloc and Mayor Pro Tem Moore in their new roles. They are outstanding leaders, hardworking, and committed to this community. I am confident that their leadership will continue to advance Saginaw forward."

For more information on the Saginaw City Council, visit our website at www.saginaw-mi.com/government/citycouncil/ or contact the City Manager's office at (989)759-1403.

###